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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 5, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE

Audit Request Regarding Part-Time Drivers

Yesterday the Joint Legislative Audit committee approved a request by State Senator Alarcon to audit the MTA’s use of part time drivers and safety issues related to those drivers.  The request was approved with the minimum number of votes, which were cast along party lines.

Assembly Select Committee on the MTA

Government Relations staff has been informed that Assemblywoman Jenny Oropeza will hold a hearing of the Select Committee on the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority on Friday, April 20, at 10:00 a.m., at the Ronald Reagan State Building in Los Angeles.  The Assemblywoman’s office has not prepared an agenda for the meeting.  State Senator Alarcon also chairs a select committee on the MTA which has not scheduled any hearings at this time.

LOCAL

Interim West San Gabriel Valley Transportation Zone

On Tuesday, April 3, the City of San Gabriel voted to approve the Joint Powers Agreement (JPA) and provide funding for the Interim West San Gabriel Valley Transportation Zone.  The City of South Pasadena voted approval on Wednesday, April 4.  Monterey Park, Pasadena and Sierra Madre have previously voted approval, and Rosemead voted to receive and file the matter.  Montebello and San Marino are scheduled to consider the JPA later in the month.  The City of Alhambra and County of Los Angeles have not scheduled the dates when this will be discussed. 
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